

Catherine Palmer < council@babcnc.org>

## OPPOSE the proposed gating project in Bel Air Glen, #VACE1401394

Ellen Winthrop Michel <ewmichel@yahoo.com> To: tlongcore@babcnc.org, rschlesinger@babcnc.org, council@babcnc.org Mon, Aug 22, 2022 at 2:41 PM

Cc: paul.koretz@lacity.org, jarrett.thompson@lacity.org

Dear President Travis Longcore, Planning and Land Use Committee Chair Schlesinger, and Members of the Bel Air Beverly Glen Neighborhood Council:

My husband and I join in with our HOA, Bel Air Ridge, and strongly oppose the proposed gating project in Bel Air Glen, #VACE1401394, as it will severely limit the ingress and egress of our community, Bel Air Ridge, and will cause grave safety hazards and a monumental traffic nightmare in the area. This project impacts two communities, not just one, as well as many Angelenos who live in this vicinity. This whole project has been done on a "stealth" basis with no input from the stakeholders in the area and must be stopped.

We urge you to recommend that BAG's application be rejected.

Thank you,

Ellen & Gary Michel

3056 Greentree Ct

Los Angeles, CA 90077



Virus-free.www.avast.com